To Dean Brown:
Do you know anything of

February 5, 1932

John Dougall & Son,
Publishers,

Witness Bulilding,
Montreal.

Dear Sirs,

I am to-day imn receipt of your letter of
Pebruary 4th toc which you attach a letter written by one
Henry Foster to you from Vanccuver and dated January 19th,
19324

Let me say 2t once that no member of the
Department of Mathematics at MeGill University kKnows Hr.
Peter Ivaneff of the Co«l‘otional Power Company. oy
statement that he spent the best part of two days with
the Department of Mothemstics at MeGill University is untrue.
From my reading of Mr. Poster's letter 1 would conclude that
if he interviewed anycme =t McGill it would bde some member
of the Department cf Mechenical Engineering or of the Depart-
ment of Physics. 1t s0 happens that most of the members of
these departments are in Toronto attending the Annnal Hetting
of the Engineering Association. 1 shall draw the matter to
their sttention whon they return.

Bay I gsay in conmclusion that I have little
sympathy with people who part with considerasble sums of money
on statements "bolstered dby the name of MeGill”, but who fail
to take the precaution of writing the Umiversity to aseertain
if such statements are true. 0f eourse the University is
powerless toc deal with those who use her nsme im an unaunthore
ized fashiom in far-away placec.

Yours falthfully,

Principal.




